viarchn Ma = During the month of March we spent the majority of
our time put’ung down nearly 4,000 miles of rubber on the road. We praise
the Lord for getting us safely and quickly to each destination with no
mishaps. (With the exception of one stop to officiate a deer’s funeral...)
Our first stop was Palm Harbor, Fiorida, for a week-long Missions
Conference at Bible Baptist Church. The meeting was well organized and
it was such a blessing to see so many people personally involved in
various aspects of the meeting. It is always a joy to see how the Lord
rekindles our excitement for the ministry as we travel and present the
need and opportunity here in the ports. We were also given the privilege of |
bringing a charge to the teens and young adults in Sunday School, and
we trust the Lord to work in their hearts.

Next, we visited my brother-in-law, who just began pastoring a
small church in Lake Placid, Florida. The church has come through some
difficult circumstances, but the Lord has been working in the hearts of the
people there and we are starting to see the Lord build His church! While
there, Haylee and her sister went to work on some purging and deep cleaning while my brother-in-law and |
installed a baptistry, framed up some walls, and gave the 70’s auditorium some much-needed updating. |
enjoy working with my hands and praise the Lord for the opportunity to help. Next, we headed to eastern
Texas for a wedding, where | stood in for one of my best friends from highschool. It is such a thrill to know
people from your youth that are still living right and are faithful servants of Jesus Christ!

After that, we spent several days helping out another young pastor and his wife in Ellijay, Georgia. We
first met them about two years ago before he was pastoring and our hearts were immediately knit to theirs.
They share an incredible testimony of salvation and now it is amazing to see the Lord use them in the
pastorate. We ended our travels with one more amazing Missions Conference in western Virginia before
finally heading home. Now we are all charged up and ready to go!

uests During our travels, | was able to briefly meet up with Bro. Ken
Kraach in the Port Ministry in Mobile, Alabama. He is also working the Ports of New
Orleans, Pensacola, and also the expanding Port of Panama City. Brother Kraich is
70 years of age and desperately needs the help. Would you please pray with us for
more laborers? Secondarily, our pastor’s wife Keyra is having some very serious
health issues. Would you please pray with us that God would heal her?
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